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25 September 2025 

 

Cerro Chacón Gold Drilling to Commence Mid-October 

 

Piche Resources Limited (ASX: PR2) (“Piche” or the “Company”), advises that RC drilling at its Cerro 

Chacón gold project in Chubut Province, Argentina, will commence during the week of 15 October 

2025. 

The drill rig is secured, payments have been made, and weather conditions are now favourable for 

the Company’s initial 8,500-metre RC program. Drilling will test priority targets across three project 

areas distributed within a 12 km structural corridor, each hosting multiple zones of interest with 

strong discovery potential. 

The Cerro Chacón system is interpreted to be a large, low-sulphidation epithermal gold-silver system, 

with geological characteristics comparable to multi-million-ounce gold deposits hosted in Jurassic 

volcanics of Argentina’s Santa Cruz Province, such as Cerro Negro and Cerro Vanguardia. 

 

 

This announcement has been approved by the Board of Directors. 

 

For further information, please contact: 

John (Gus) Simpson 

Executive Chairman 

Piche Resources Limited 

P: +61 (0) 414 384 220  

 

 

 


